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Thank you for making my time here so meaningful. When | first arrived

and received a welcome hug from the two employees greeting me, saw A Look at the
the twinkly lights on the ceiling at May Court Hospice, smelled the First _S'X Iv(ljonlt’hs of
savoury scent of food cooking in the kitchen, and witnessed my first walk Malssangeez Est

out, | knew this was going to be an incredible place.

There are occasions | will never forget: weddings in the residence, lobster Welcome to Barb, Our

dinners, monks chanting, and an Indigenous drumming circle. But what New Executive Director
will stick with me the longest are those small, beautiful moments of Page 3
compassion. A gentle touch and a kind listening ear makes all the
difference. | think one of the greatest things is knowing that when someone dies in our care, we have Upcoming Events
treated them with the utmost respect and supported them to have the best quality of life on their journey. Page 4

Some of the highlights during my tenure:

« Amalgamating Friends of Hospice and the Hospice at May Court to form Hospice Care Ottawa

« Opening residence beds at our temporary location Central West and then fundraising to purchase the
Kanata location and then actually building Ruddy-Shenkman Hospice & Hein House

« Starting French community services and now seeing them offered together from our wonderful new, s (e oy il a7 Ol

Sustaining Benefactor

8 suite residence Maison de I'Est (MDE)

« Surviving floods, power outages, ant infestations, storms, derecho and COVID and coming through as a community

« Raising over $2.7 million annually thanks to our generous donors and their continued loyalty

« Working closely with our partners, advocating and successfully securing more bed funding (almost doubled during my time here)!

With all this success, there are still challenges. In this current year, we need to raise $2.8 million, continue to advocate for
sustainable funding and ensure stable funding for MDE. Internally, we need to negotiate a new union agreement, focus on
supporting mental health in the workplace, and begin the development of a new Strategic Plan. As | look further into the future,
| have three farewell wishes:

e More awareness about death and dying, and hospice palliative care. Death is a part of life and hospice care is not just
when you are at end-of-life. It is an approach aimed at optimizing quality of life and mitigating suffering. It’s about focusing
on LIVING before you die and the earlier people access good hospice palliative care, the better their quality of life.

« Increased access to high-quality palliative care. How do we make it easier to access this key part of our health care system?
Awareness is needed and we need to reduce barriers, especially for marginalized and vulnerable populations. However, navigating
the system is challenging for most. Who to call, what'’s available, how do | get the services? We need to simplify the system.

¢ Sustainable Funding. In the “health care for all” system we have, in one of the richest countries in the world, why do they not
appropriately fund hospice palliative care? Everyone agrees with the financial, health and demographic evidence. We need to
keep up our efforts to ensure that as a system and as a society, we fund services that care for people at all stages of life.

Please read the rest of Lisa’s story on the next page.












